


Join us for an evening to visit your child's classroom and enjoy a light dinner. Please note that
students need to be supervised by parents at all times.

Attendance is crucial to student learning. Even a few minutes each day can add up.
If your student will be absent or tardy, parents/guardians are required to contact the school
office at 715.392.2976 by 8am each day. Please DO NOT email the office.
If you leave a message please include your child's symptoms or confirmed diagnosis.
If your student will need to be excused for an appointment for the day or leave early a note
must be sent in or the parent must contact the office. Not the student's teacher.
Truancy Notices will be sent out if a student has 5 or more unexcused absences or tardies in a
semester.



HOMEWORK
Cathedral School believes homework is a valuable part of the instructional process. Homework
helps
reinforce academic skills and concepts taught in the classroom, provides opportunities for
practice, and
encourages students to develop time management and self-discipline. It is important that
assignments
are balanced and meaningful.
To empower student growth,
Parents can...
● Arrange a quiet time and study area with proper lighting.
● Provide materials for homework such as pencils, paper, crayons, glue, and scissors.
● Review assignments in student planner with your child(ren), and review finished projects/work
for accuracy and neatness.
Students can...
● Ask questions in class so the homework is clearly understood.
● Record assignments in student planners (4th - 8th grade), and take assignments and materials
home.
● Complete and return homework assignments on time.
● Complete homework assigned during absences within designated time periods.
Assigned homework should be age and grade appropriate, reasonable in terms of time required to
complete*, and intended to reinforce what has been taught in the classroom. All students will have
opportunities to demonstrate and extend their learning during the school year through assigned
homework. Students are expected to complete and submit assigned homework and/or projects on
the
assigned due date.
*The general guideline is that homework should not exceed 10 minutes per grade level. (i.e. 2nd
grade
students could have 20 minutes, 6 grade students could have 60 minutes, etc.) If your child spends
substantially more or less time each day on homework than indicated, please communicate with
your
child's teacher immediately.
For grades 5-8, the following Homework Policy will be enforced:
● Students will have 5% taken off the assignment’s grade, each day that homework is late.
(For classes that do not meet daily, past due or late homework is to be submitted to the child’s
homeroom teacher. Digital homework is submitted via Google Classroom.)
● Teachers will accept homework 10 calendar days past the due date or until the end of the unit,
whichever comes first. The end of a unit is a summative grade, which may be defined by a
Chapter Test, a final draft of an Essay, a completed Research Project etc. as determined by the
teacher.
● Submitting an assignment 8 calendar days after the due date, is the last opportunity to receive a
passing grade of 65%.
● After 10 calendar days or at the close of a unit, students will not receive credit for past due or
late assignments. Therefore, they will receive a grade of zero (0) on that assignment.
**Working summative assessments, such as final drafts of Essays or completed Research
Projects may be
turned in no later than three (3) days after the due date as they are the equivalency of a test.



Absence & Vacation Related Homework
Unfinished class work or work missed due to absences, although accomplished outside of the
school day,
is not included in the school’s definition of homework. Missed class work, as well as homework, is
assigned after a student’s absence. Regular school attendance is critical for student academic
success.
Students who are absent are expected to complete assignments on a timely basis. Students will
have two
(2) days for every one (1) day of absence to complete make-up work.
● Elementary - Students who are absent from school two (2) or more days may obtain their daily
assignments by contacting the school secretary after the second day of absence.
● Middle School - Students are responsible for speaking with their teachers and gathering missed
work upon their return to school.
Sample schedule for one (1) day absence
The schedule for turning in work due to absence is as follows:
Return Day----- Work Due
Monday------------ Wednesday
Tuesday ------------Thursday
Wednesday--------Friday
Thursday----------- Monday
Friday---------------- Tuesday
Sample schedule for two (2) day absences
The schedule for turning in work due to absence is as follows:
Return Day-----Work Due
Monday -----------Friday
Tuesday -----------Monday
Wednesday -----Tuesday
Thursday ---------Wednesday
Friday --------------Thursday
Vacation Related Homework
Teachers are not expected to prepare homework in advance for a student who will not be in school
due
to a family event or vacation. Therefore, teachers reserve the right to not provide requested work
until
the student returns. If a teacher chooses to provide some homework, ALL assigned homework is
due
upon the student’s return to school.

ARRIVAL
School day begins at 8:00 a.m.
Drop off Hours: 7:00a.m.-7:55a.m.
Morning Extended Care: 7:00a.m.-7:30a.m.
Morning Extended Care released to classroom teachers: 7:50a.m.



Staff: Aides monitoring entryways, Teachers monitoring hallways/homerooms
7:00-7:30a.m.
All students, Preschool - 8th grade, must enter through the 14th Street doors and report directly to
the gymnasium for the morning Extended Care program. Upon arrival, preschool parents need to
come into school to sign their preschool child in for the day.
7:30-7:50a.m.

Preschool Students will go to Room 108 until being released to preschool classrooms at
7:50a.m. At 7:50a.m. a school aide will bring preschool students to their respective
classrooms. Upon arrival, preschool parents need to come into school to sign their preschool
child in for the day.

At 7:30a.m. students may enter through either the main entrance on Baxter Avenue or through the
14th Street entrance.

K-8th grade students may enter through the 14th Street doors or the main entrance on Baxter
Avenue and proceed to the gym. At 7:50a.m. students will be released to their classes.

DISMISSAL
All elementary and middle school students are dismissed from school at 2:50 p.m. At that time,
students who participate in Cathedral’s after-school program go to the appropriate Extended Care
room, and students picked up by their parents go to the front porch. Elementary and Middle School
students not picked up by 3:00 p.m. will be sent to the appropriate Extended Care room and parents
will be charged accordingly. Preschool students not picked up by 3:10 p.m. will be brought to the
appropriate Extended Care classrooms.

For student safety, students will ONLY be allowed to leave school property in the middle of the
school day when accompanied by a parent, guardian, or person listed on that student’s
emergency sheet. Students cannot leave the building without a note or call from the parent.
Parents may enter the school using the main entrance on Baxter and either:

1. Use the intercom in the entryway to identify themself and which student they are picking
up.

2. Come to the main office, sign out their son/daughter, and then wait for their child in the
office.

Parents must notify the school when it is necessary for the student to be picked up by
someone not listed on the emergency form.
WE ENCOURAGE STUDENTS TO BE FAMILIAR WITH AND RESPONSIBLE FOR THEIR AFTER-
SCHOOL ROUTINE. Parents must call or send a note to the school office for any change in the
student’s normal after-school routine.
Due to high demands in the office, any calls with changes of your child’s dismissal after 2 p.m.
are not guaranteed to reach your child. Please note that messages by email to the main office
after 1:30 p.m. will not be read until the next day.
Students not attending Extended Care should leave the building as soon as dismissed
(hallways are to be cleared by 3:00 p.m.) unless under the supervision of a teacher or activity
director.
Parents are asked NOT to park in the bus loading area on 14th Street



As a reminder, before you can volunteer in the school, you need to
complete your safe environment training. If you are interested in
volunteering or need your account information please call the main
office at 715-392-2976 so we can get you the paper work for you to
complete the trainings needed.



The Blue Mass will be held on Wednesday, September 25, 2024 at Cathedral of Christ the King in
Superior, WI.
This Mass is to honor Law Enforcement, Fire Personnel, First Responders, and current & past
Military. The Mass will begin at 8:30 am, followed by a blessing of our honorees and their service
vehicles. We invite all parents and adults who are in one of these professions to attend the Mass
in uniform so they are recognizable to the students as a "helper" in our community.

We will have the donut reception for our honorees and students following Mass with the students in
Kress Hall. This is always a fun time for the students to ask questions of our honorees and learn
more about those that serve our community and nation. The Blue Mass is open to people of all
faiths.

The Dinner Auction Committee is looking for members who want
to help plan our gala event on November 2! We meet on Mondays at
4:00 pm via Zoom. If you are interested in helping with the event,
please email jessica@superiorcathedral.org

The online store offers 5 different tabs/ sections, Uniform, Youth,
Adult, Ladies, and Accessories. Please note that items in the
Uniform tab/section meet the requirement for our uniform Policy.
The remaining 4 tabs/sections are for spirit wear days, typically
Fridays. Please click the link below to make purchases.

The uniform section can be worn daily.
Spirit wear section is for Fridays.
Spirit wear sweatpants can also be worn all year on Fridays along with Middle School PE
classes.
Spirit wear shorts can be worn on Friday in the months of September, October, May, and June
also all year long for Middle School PE classes.

Shirts unlimited will be processing orders the1st and 15th of every month. They will call you when
your order is ready for pick-up. Please use the link below for ordering.
cathedralschoolspiritwear.itemorder.com

mailto:jessica@superiorcathedral.org
http://cathedralschoolspiritwear.itemorder.com/


Looking for ways to show your school spirit? You can do just that
by purchasing a Cathedral School Spirit blanket! Blankets are
available during the school day Monday- Friday from 7:30am-
3:00pm for $60.00. These blankets make perfect gifts for both
current students and alumni!
Please use the link below to purchase or you can stop into the
office.
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1cJf91_gB2pIqYCQYJcD2UpGvGt
6GIFpDjVbsy_i_9jw/viewform?
ts=64c43102&amp;edit_requested=true

https://5646.edulnk.com/e/sr1x3/vx51OJ?__$u__&nk=NjU2YTQwMmNjZGIzY2M3OGZiZDhkNWFjLG1zLmVhc3RtYW5Ac3VwZXJpb3Jjcy5vcmc6OjpreW14eWtpcWNpd2FxYmx1
https://5646.edulnk.com/e/sr1x3/vx51OJ?__$u__&nk=NjU2YTQwMmNjZGIzY2M3OGZiZDhkNWFjLG1zLmVhc3RtYW5Ac3VwZXJpb3Jjcy5vcmc6OjpreW14eWtpcWNpd2FxYmx1
https://5646.edulnk.com/e/sr1x3/vx51OJ?__$u__&nk=NjU2YTQwMmNjZGIzY2M3OGZiZDhkNWFjLG1zLmVhc3RtYW5Ac3VwZXJpb3Jjcy5vcmc6OjpreW14eWtpcWNpd2FxYmx1










September 19th- Open House 4:30-6:00pm
September 25th- Blue Mass @ 8:30
September 30th- No School- Staff Development Day
October 2nd- Pet Mass and Student Council Mass
October 3rd and 8th- Middle School conferences 4pm-7pm
October 7th- Picture Day
October 16th-18th- Middle School Wolf Ridge Trip
October 25th- No School- Staff Development Day
October 30th- No School- Staff Development Day
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